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DERWENT LODGE UNIFORM 

Derwent Lodge pupils require: 

• Somerhill blazer (worn every day in and out of school) 

• White long sleeve revere collar blouse (winter) 

• Culottes worn with grey socks or grey tights (winter) 

• DL jumper or cardigan 

• Summer dress worn with white ankle socks (summer) 

• DL games top  

• DL skort  

• DL PE shorts 

• Netball dress 

• Somerhill athletics vest 

• Somerhill house polo (for PE) 

• Somerhill waterproof top and tracksuit bottoms 

• Somerhill mid-layer 

• Black skins top/bottom (optional) 

• White sport socks 

• Somerhill Games socks 

• Somerhill swimsuit, Somerhill swim hat, goggles and a towel 

• Somerhill coat (winter) 

• Somerhill hat and scarf, plain black gloves (winter) 

• Somerhill Cricket top, Cricket trousers, Cricket jumper (optional) (summer) 

• School shoes; black and supportive with a strap or laces 

• Outdoor and indoor trainers for Hockey, Netball and Cricket 

• Trail shoes or football boots or spikes for Cross Country Running 

• Mouthguard and shin pads for Hockey 

• DL blue cap (summer) 

• Somerhill rucksack, swim bag, kit bag 

PLEASE SEW WOVEN NAME LABELS ON ABSOLUTELY EVERYTHING! 

A personalised kit bag needs to be ordered by parents directly from Stevensons via their website.  

Jewellery is not allowed. One exception is a single pair of plain, round gold or silver studs in the lobe of the ear. If 
your child would like to get their ears pierced, we ask that this is arranged at the start of the summer holiday. This 
ensures that the ear has plenty of time to recover for the new school year during which earrings must be removed 
for all Games and PE lessons (taping them is not sufficient). If your child has pierced ears, they should be able to 
remove their earrings and put them on independently. Prep pupils may only wear an analogue or digital watch to 
school. Smart watches are not allowed. 

All hair must be kept clean, neat and tidy. Hair must be appropriately tied back for hygiene and safety reasons 
especially in the Dining Hall, the Science classrooms and during games lessons. All hair bands, slides and ties should 
be green, blue, brown or black and discreet. Hair should not be clippered below a grade 2 or be cut or dressed in 
an extreme fashion to draw particular attention. This includes hair cut in the style of a mullet or with tramlines. 
Exceptions will be made on an individual basis on religious and cultural grounds. 

Derwent Lodge pupils wear summer dresses in September. They start wearing culottes and blouses after the 

Michaelmas half term holiday, then summer dresses in the Trinity term. Please ensure that hemlines are at or below 

the knee. 

Contact details for Stevensons are available in the ‘Parents’ area on somerhill.org.  

 


